
 

 

Joyfully Offering Service 
2017 Tour Retreat 

 

Retreat participants who have attended previous retreats and are 
familiar with the practice of Mindfulness in the Plum Village 
tradition are invited to offer service as volunteers in various 
capacities. There is no retreat fee reduction for this service. The 
volunteer role is not expected to limit your participation in the 
retreat. 
 

 • Arrival Day Volunteers: Volunteers are needed on August 
23rd for tasks such as parking, registration, room guides, 
overseeing campground setup and more. We ask that arrival 
day volunteers arrive by 9 A.M. on August 23rd, although 
exceptions may be made. Volunteers are welcome to stay 
overnight at Blue Cliff on August 22, with donations 
encouraged to cover food and housing.  

 
•     Retreat Volunteers: Volunteers are also needed to help at 

the various tables during times when there are no formal 
retreat programs scheduled.  These include the Mindfulness 
Bell, Parallax Press book sales, Sangha Information, 
Calligraphy sales and more. 
 

 

 • Day of Mindfulness Volunteers: This year the public day of 
mindfulness will be held on the last day of the retreat 
(Sunday). As new people will be arriving for the day, 



 

 

volunteers will be needed to help with parking, tables and 
other tasks on the Day of Mindfulness. Clean up and 
breakdown help will also be needed following the retreat. 
Volunteers are welcome to stay overnight at Blue Cliff 
on August 27, with donations encouraged to cover food and 
housing.  

 
If you are interested in offering service as a volunteer in any of 
these capacities, please Register now. Then contact Judy 
Myerson at jmyerson1@icloud.com for more information 
(including overnight stays to facilitate). 
 


